COMMUNITY UPDATE – DECEMBER 2013


The Agua Fría Village Association (AFVA) has been working on your behalf to make our community a better place.  This Community Update describes what actions have been taken and how YOU THE READER can help to achieve even more.  

NOTE:  The next AFVA Meeting is on the 1st Monday, January 6th, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. at NRCC.  Agenda items will be accepted by emailing: WilliamHenryMee@aol.com.  This is a full and exciting meeting and social event; see more in #5 --- Please Come!   

QUICK Announcements:
1. Agua Frians in the News!
Rubel Gallegos was named by the New Mexican as one of the “Ten Who Made a Difference”
http://www.santafenewmexican.com/news/local_news/beloved-educator-leaves-a-lasting-touch/article_f1ee7e35-9ec8-5fb5-842e-4fb651c83d91.html.  The article describes Rubel “Mel” Gallegos’ life and contributions to the Santa Fe area.  We would encourage you to leave a comment.  Our comment was about another ten things he did that were left out of the article.
In The Green Fire Times Online of December 2013 on page 37 Karen Gardiner, of Artful Tea (http://www.artfultea.com/) is there serving tea for breast cancer patients:
http://issuu.com/sunpublishing/docs/gft_dec_2013_v5n12?e=4197000/5838669
2. Now is the Time for New Year’s Resolutions:

Make yours to participate more in your local community.  Be it school, church or Agua Fria Village Association.  We all need your help and voice.  Have an idea for us to work on in the coming year?  Send it to: WilliamHenryMee@aol.com.

3. Melissa S. Holmes is temporarily replacing Rita Maes, the Administrative Assistant for Commissioner Miguel Chavez.  The Administrative Assistant of any of the commissioners is your best bet in seeing if they are available for a meeting or in tracking an issue over the long haul.  Melissa Holmes worked previously in the Land Use Department and she can assist you with your needs by contacting her at 995-9548 (Rita’s old #)or msholmes@santafecountynm.gov.
4. There are about forty people from Agua Fria Village that are living full or part-time in Phoenix and if you know them please forward their email address to WilliamHenryMee@aol.com so they can be added to the email list of this newsletter.  We are already sending to about 10 people from Agua Fria Village that are living in California.  The email list of 365 emails is sorted by “in-Agua Fria” and “out-of-town” so that out-of-towners don’t get the Agua Fria Bulletin, Neighborhood Watch alerts, or agendas.  So that means they are “bothered” only once a month.  Also, if you are forwarding this newsletter to anyone you should send in their address to us.
5. Greg Gonzales at Branch Development Corporation will present on the Cielo Azul subdivision on Agua Fria Street by Martin Mora Road which was approved by the City Council and broke ground the week before Christmas.  As a part of their approval, they agreed to put money to add on some porches to the Nancy Rodriguez Community Center.  The County had some "conceptual" expansion plans using the existing exit doors and we hope that some how at the Monday, January 6th at 6 p.m. meeting at the NRCC we can see how that financial contribution towards this project can be incorporated into County planning.

6. Here are some fun history tidbits:

PBS MOMENTS IN TIME | Through the Lens: Imaging Santa Fe, New Mexico by Lucy Lippard:
http://www.youtube.com/watch?feature=player_embedded&v=HNa-1Tlrvu0
Santa Fe in the 1940’s

http://www.youtube.com/watch?feature=player_embedded&v=rf53bIVL1Vw
PBS MOMENTS IN TIME | 100 Years Ago: New Mexico's Early Film History 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4oW8SVej98s
Timeline: 100 years of New Mexico KRQE Jan 7, 2012

http://www.youtube.com/watch?feature=player_detailpage&v=xjqyVutzFlc
7. Got a photo update on the layout of the mosaic project for the Santa Fe River Park at San Ysidro Crossing.  Artist Michael Bergt is progressing nicely and is waiting for warmer weather for the installation.
8. NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH UPDATE:
Someone has been getting into packages/boxes that are being delivered along Agua Fria Street. Often Federal Express or UPS just leave packages over a fence or on a porch.  Residents will come home to the package being opened and wonder.  One report to us says: “the most recent time was Nov. 7 when someone opened a box from my family. Guess they weren't interested in kids’ clothes or female boots, it didn't look like anything was taken.”
 

Since this is the season of packages, we just wanted to send that warning. Get tracking for things being received, and be home when it gets there, or just pick up from the office.  Some people have it delivered to their parents’ address who stay home because they are retired.
About two years ago our mail mistress Barbara said there was a gang of thieves who would go to rural routes and look for the outgoing red flags then swipe the mail.  Thieves can scan the check with your signature and reprint it for $1,000 and go cash it.  Use the outgoing mail slots at the Post Office’s steel mailboxes or go to the nearest blue Post Office Box off Parkview Lane by the pond (the business park off of Henry Lynch Road).
9. 14. Blasting notification for one event planned for the week of December 30, 2013:
 

Friday – January 3
 

The schedule is also posted to www.sfswma.org.

http://www.sfswma.org/about-us/caja-del-rio/blasting-notification/
 

It is the intent of the blasting contractor to blast between the hours of 1:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. as much as possible.  In the event weather at the Landfill requires a blast to be moved forward or postponed, the blasting contractor will notify the Agency.  If sufficient time is available, the Agency will notify all affected parties by email a blast schedule change.  In the event of insufficient time, only the Santa Fe Airport and Santa Fe County Fire Department - Regional Emergency Communication Center will be notified by telephone. 

 

Thank you,

 

Randy Watkins, Landfill Manager

Santa Fe Solid Waste Management Agency

149 Wildlife Way, Santa Fe, NM  87506-8342

Caja del Rio Landfill

Office: (505) 424-1850 x130 rwatkins@sfswma.org
10. SFPS ENN Policy Draft Written and to be presented on January 14th to Board.
The Santa Fe Public Schools (SFPS) is in the process of writing a policy for their early neighborhood notification (ENN) process.  They assembled a small group of individuals from the City, County, District, and community (including Agua Fria) to review the proposed policy.  This group will meet approximately two times – once to review the proposed policy, and again to revise the policy for final approval by the Board.  The first review is on January 14th at 610 Alta Vista Street.  

This policy became necessary when school projects were in the absolute final design, after spending millions on architectural fees, and the end product was released to the public in one meeting and found to be incompatible with the surrounding neighborhood.   An example is the reconstruction of Agua Fria Elementary School, where a forty foot tall Middle School gym was proposed to be built about 24 feet away from a neighbor’s house, after it was to be graded six foot higher, making the total height of the building 46 feet.  The architect estimated that the driveway would not see the sun until 11:00 a.m. thus making an ice rink in the winter.   

11. Agua Fria Elementary School site changing to Agua Fria - Nye Early Childhood Center 

Also on Tuesday, January 14th AT 5:30 p.m. at 610 Alta Vista Street the Santa Fe Public Schools will present on how the Early Childhood Center (Nye Center) that will be relocated at the old Agua Fria Elementary School site at Henry Lynch Road once the new school is built off of Meadows in August 2014.  
12. Business of the Month:
HAPPY HOLIDAYS FROM EVERYONE AT PLANTS OF THE SOUTHWEST, SANTA FE!  Over the holidays we will have reduced hours but several special events and sales.  Please look at our sign on Agua Fria Street to see what is happening.  We had successful events on both Fridays December 13th and December 20th with refreshments and raffle drawings. 


If you’re thinking of some late holiday gifts for the plant lover in your life, consider us for:
Gift Certificates
Gift Baskets
Beautiful cards made by a local artist
Ollas (clay pot irrigation systems)
These Books:
Fruit, Berry & Nut Inventory, Natural Beekeeping, Flowering Plants of New Mexico (Fifth Edition), Rainwater Harvesting for Drylands and Beyond, Volumes 1 & 2, Pruning Made Easy, The Apple Grower, The Art of Fermentation, Building and Using Coldframes, Mushrooms Demystified, 50 Hikes in Northern New Mexico, 70 Common Cacti, Wild Plants of the Pueblo Province, Comida Sabrosa, Chiles to Chocolate, Vegetarian Cooking for Everyone and more.

Thank you for another great year and we look forward to seeing you soon.

http://www.plantsofthesouthwest.com/
13. The Santa Fe National Forest is hiring!  
Temporary positions are available in multiple locations across Arizona and New Mexico in various specialty areas including: fire, range, wildlife, archeology, fisheries, and recreation. Permanent fire positions are also available, including: firefighters, engine operators, helitack, dispatchers and more.   

Applications can be submitted at any time during the year.  However, if employment is being sought for the 2014 spring/summer field season, it is recommended that applications be submitted as soon as possible. The earliest closing date is for fire positions on January 15, 2014.  Apply on the USA Jobs website www.usajobs.gov prior to the due date.  Applicants are encouraged to apply for multiple locations on the forest they are interested in working on. 

The announcements for these temporary positions are posted on the federal jobs website, USA Jobs: www.usajobs.gov.  Individual announcements have specific opening and closing dates. Not all vacancy announcements are available at the opening of this outreach period; it will take a short amount of time for vacancies to appear in USA Jobs. Check frequently for new listings.

The U.S. Department of Agriculture Forest Service is a Federal agency that manages public lands in national forests and grasslands. The Forest Service is also the largest forestry research organization in the world, and provides technical and financial assistance to state and private forestry agencies. To learn more about the Forest Service, visit: http://www.fs.fed.us/aboutus/meetfs.shtml.

To learn more about employment opportunities with the Forest Service, visit: http://www.fs.fed.us/fsjobs/. For more information on available positions on the Santa Fe National Forest, please call the Forest Service Albuquerque Service Center at 1-877-372-7248 and select option 2 for human resources management.   ###

14. Santa Fe County to Enforce ‘No Dumping in the River’ Regulations.
After the November 19th meeting of the Agua Fria Village Association and County Staff the County is set to start enforcing the various County resolutions and ordinances that prohibit dumping/bank stabilization in the Santa Fe River.  Illegal dumping will be enforced by citation and as the Santa Fe River Greenway Project progresses the county will assume responsibility for bank stabilization.  If there are areas that are in need of cleaning that you know about, please contact Volunteer Coordinator Carol J. Branch at 992-3053 or cbranch@santafecountynm.gov.

15. Nancy Rodriguez Community Center Gets a Holiday Spruce Up:
The Nancy Rodriguez Community Center was recently painted inside and the floors were waxed and buffed.  Trustees remind all renters of the clean-up rules so the Center continues looking good for all who use it.  It is the most utilized Community Center (and the nicest) in Santa Fe County making more money for the County than the other seven centers combined.  Remember that the Center fills up for weekend dates well in advance and can be reserved for events several months in advance of the date needed.  It is recommended that people make their plans for future events and call to get their name on the calendar by scheduling with volunteer Lois Mee at 505-690-8843 (at this time January and February weekends are full / May and June are getting full).  The Center holds 72 people; cost is $50 rental, $50 cleaning deposit and $25 insurance payment; it can be used any day between 8:00am and 6:00pm for private parties, and evenings for community meetings.
16. Santa Fe Community Farm Update:
CHANGING SEASONS   completing the cycle   12/13/13   DEAR FRIENDS OF THE FARM:

 

The Board of Directors of the Santa Fe Community Farm is pleased to announce the appointment of Roy E. Stephenson to the position of Executive Director.  

 

Finally retired from an illustrious career of civil service in New Mexico State Government, Roy is the youngest son of our Founder and Chairman, John E. Stephenson, now a hale and hearty 99 years young. [his Bio is on Website: http://santafecommunityfarm.org/] 

 

Roy succeeds schoolteacher Linda Marple, who devoted innumerable hours to the Farm for the past two years.  Still in place is the Dream Team of regular volunteers who have helped in so many ways, resulting in the donation of some 15,000 pounds of vegetables to the Food Depot, this year, in addition to the sales at the Sunday Farm Stand, where many friendships were formed and funding furnished.

 

The Farm is now closed for the winter, but the indoor work does go on and visits may be arranged.  Please sign up for our Farm newsletter via our weblink if you haven't already, so we can keep you informed of exciting events and promising prospects for our Golden Year.  You may contact us at sfcomfarm@gmail.com; call or write or visit our website.

17. Dilemma with PNM:

Our Village negotiations with Project Power several years back allowed our residents to hook up to the overhead lines on Rufina Street, but recently people who have tried to do so are being told it can only be done underground because of the County’s Underground Ordinance.   

From: PNM Media Relations <PNMMedia.Relations@pnmresources.com>
Date: December 2, 2013, 1:10:03 PM MST
Subject: Proposed Changes to PNM Line Extension Rule

Based in part on feedback from your industry, we are proposing some changes to our line extension policy that we believe will be an improvement for our customers that you work with. 
The two main proposals are highlighted below.

1.       The first change is to consolidate our line extension policies for the entire PNM system. Currently, the area once served by Texas-New Mexico Power Co. has a different policy than the rest of the PNM service area. For those of you who work throughout the state, you’ll no longer have to be versed in two policies. 

2.       The second change being proposed would eliminate charges for residential upgrades up to 200 amps. Our line extension policy currently assigns charges for system upgrades to the residential customer who triggered the upgrade. The most common example of this involves installation of air conditioning.   We would like to ask for your support in helping push the policy changes through.
Here are some other proposed changes:

- Updates to revenue and lot credits including increasing the minimum residential revenue credit from $600 to $850.

- Including incremental revenue credits for electric vehicle chargers.

- Including revenue credit offsets when new construction includes installation of photovoltaic generation. 

- Residential customers will be charged for underground services greater than 100 feet per the Line Extension Policy.

 

What you can do:
If you are supportive of this proposed change, please let the commission know your position. 

We encourage you to email or write your commissioner letting him or her know that you support the PNM proposed change to its line extension rule. There is no docket number to reference in your communication. You can send comments directly to the commission at: prc.records@state.nm.us

It is helpful to demonstrate any support. We hope you will consider letting the commission know if you support this change. 

 

Thank you for considering this request.  If you have any questions, please contact Bob Jarrett at (505) 241-3585 or via e-mail at Robert.Jarrett@PNM.com.

------------------------
So what to do?

Gil Tercero, a former County Manager, also tells us that people are approaching him on the expense in hooking up to new utilities; say to move in a new mobile home or a replacement.  Young couples just starting out or the elderly cannot come up with the thousands of dollars of cash required for permits and fees.  Banks will not lend on this either, and credit unions are reluctant to do it because there is no collateral.   Alternative lenders like HomeWise may be the answer. 

18. Cementerio de la Agua Fria meets on Wednesday, January 6th at 6:00 p.m. at the Nancy Rodriguez Community Center, the Admissions Committee will sell burial rights before the meeting at 5:50; for more information contact Mary “Nena” Gonzales, Chairperson, at: 505-471-8928 or m.gonzales5137@yahoo.com.  

19 Minutes Review: 

Please review the AFVA minutes of the last few meetings at: 

http://aguafriavillage.ning.com/forum/topics/review-the-afva-meeting-minutes-for-the-latest-meetings-in-2013.

NEXT AFVA MEETINGS:

2014 schedule:

First Monday, except as noted: January 6, February 3, March 3, April 7, May 5, June 2, July 7 (Tuesday 8th Monday 14th), August 4, September 8 (Labor Day is the 1st), October 6 (Columbus Day is13th), November 3, and December 1st.

Call William Mee at 473-3160 (WilliamHenryMee@aol.com) to be placed on Agenda. ---Thanks for reading this (and do pass it on or post it on your refrigerator).  

Meetings are at the Nancy Rodriguez Community Center, #1 Prairie Dog Loop and start promptly at 6:00 p.m.  We end at 8:00 p.m. or earlier.  Two hours is a small investment in YOUR community.  

Please share this Community Update with others in the community who do not have email; especially the elders and people who are “shut-in”---print out a copy and share it.  Send a TEXT alert about important issues.
+++++++++++++++++++++++++

Don’t forget to join our own Agua Fria Village group at:

http://aguafriavillage.ning.com/   
Go to the “Forum” section and there are a number of files posted there.

or at FaceBook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/249299328461189/
Or join the Nextdoor site: https://aguafriavillagethc.nextdoor.com/login/?next=/news_feed/

+++++++++++END+++++++++++
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